STATE OF GEORGIA
OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR
ATLANTA 30334-0900

Brian P. Kemp
GOVERNOR

February 5, 2020
Dear Administrator Verma:

Pursuant to the State of Georgia’s submitted 1332 application, Reinsurance + Georgia Access, we
respectfully request that the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services and U.S. Department
of Treasury pause their preliminary review of Phase II of Georgia’s application to provide for an

expeditious review and approval of reinsurance. This would allow for adequate notice in advance
of the state’s rate filing period.

We are working with the Departments on technical aspects of Georgia Access, including fulfilling
requests for additional supporting information prior to the Departments making a preliminary
determination of completeness on Phase II. We reiterate our request that the Departments consider

review and approval of each of the phases of this waiver separately.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to reach out to Ryan Loke at (404) 606-6031.

Sincerely,

B .-

Brian P. Kemp
Governor

Cc: Randy Pate, Director, CCIIO



